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T H E  C O U N C I L

REPORT OF THE GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS DIVISION

Marcel Van Ooyen, Deputy Chief of Staff


COMMITTEE ON GOVERNMENTAL OPERATIONS


Chair – Council MemberBill Perkins

April 5, 2002

INT. NO. 68:


By:
The Speaker (Council Member Miller) and Council Members Comrie, Diaz, Fidler, Jackson, Jennings, McMahon, Perkins, Quinn and Recchia Jr.; also Council Members Addabbo Jr. and Gennaro

TITLE:




A local law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York in relation to the transfer of council members’ chairs at termination of office.

ADMINISTRATIVE CODE:

Amends subdivision a of section 3-204.2 of the administrative code of the city of New York.

Background, Intent and Analysis

Each City Council member occupies his or her own executive chair in the Council chamber.  Under § 3-204.2 of the City’s Administrative Code, a Council Member, upon his or her resignation, or expiration of term of office, may purchase the chair that he or she last occupied for a nominal cost of thirty-five dollars.  City Hall is a designated landmark building, and the chairs that the City purchases for Council Members must therefore be of a certain fine quality and design that comports with the style of the building and its decor.  See N.Y.C. Admin. Code, Title 25, Chapter 3 (landmarks preservation).  The chairs also have historical significance. Their market value is most certainly greater than thirty-five dollars. In fact, the City’s Department of Citywide Administrative Services, which purchases the chairs, reports that they currently cost more than nine hundred dollars each.


Section 3-204.2 was originally adopted in 1969, long before the imposition of term limits, and before a substantial increase in the number of Council Members.  As a result of lower turnover and fewer members, lost revenue from providing this benefit to Council Members had little impact upon the City’s budget at the time this provision was adopted.  Now that 51 term-limited members occupy the seats of the City Council, a substantially greater number of Council Members will be eligible to purchase their chair, and the benefit of the low purchase price will have greater fiscal impact upon the budget.  Given the City’s current fiscal crisis, the Council finds that the thirty-five dollar nominal purchase price is imprudent.  Int. No. 68 therefore changes this price to “fair market value as determined by the commissioner of citywide administrative services.”

Effective Date

The law would take effect immediately.
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